From: Sharla Arledge on behalf of Comments

To: Kourtney Romine; Mick Thomas
Subject: FW: Comment Submitted
Date: Tuesday, July 28, 2020 03:42:57 PM

From: Department of Lands <no-reply@idl.idaho.gov>
Sent: Monday, July 27, 2020 10:22 PM

To: Comments <comments@idl.idaho.gov>

Subject: Comment Submitted

From: Kerry Ritchie-Camobell at kritchiecampbell@gnail.com
Phone: 2086315932

Address: 2195 W Hill Rd
City: Boise
State: Idaho

Comment:

To Whom It May Concern:

I’m very concerned, even distressed, to hear that SROG has filed for a permit to drill yet
another gas/oil well identified as Barlow #2-14. This site is dangerously close to the banks and
in the floodplain of the Payette River, a mere 20 feet from the Barlow #1-14 well which was
drilled there by Alta Mesa in 2018. These wells present a potential danger to the Fruitland city
water supply as they are just upstream from the city’s water intake plant. They also pose a
threat to nearby homes and farms, as well as wildlife and livestock living in or near the river.

I strongly state, please, do not approve this permit. The potential problems to the people of
Payette and their water source is a resource we need to protect.

Sincerely,

Kerry Ritchie-Campbell
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